
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  

FOR A BUDGET MODIFICATION TO THE COUNTY OF SOMERSET’S FY2020 AND 

FY2021 ENTITLEMENT CDBG PROGRAM  

 

In accordance with the rules and regulations under Title I of the Housing and 

Community Development Act of 1974, as amended, and the Pennsylvania Department of 

Community & Economic Development, Community Development Block Grant Program 

(CDBG) regulations, the Redevelopment Authority of Somerset County is conducting a public 

hearing for the purpose of advising residents of proposed budget modifications to the County’s 

FY2020 Entitlement CDBG Funds, in the amount of $8,000, and the County’s FY2021 Funds, 

in the amount of approximately $135,000, to assist the Borough of Ursina with a sanitary 

sewer system upgrade at the Borough’s sewage treatment plant.   

The public hearing will be held at the Ursina Borough Building, 418 Park Street, 

Ursina, PA  15424, on Wednesday, July 10, 2024, at 5:15 P.M.  

In addition to the above allocations, delivery and administrative costs will be retained 

by the Redevelopment Authority for the management and administration of these funds. Details 

of these budget modifications will be made available at the public hearing. Residents of Ursina 

Borough are invited to comment either in public or writing. Written comments may be 

submitted to the Redevelopment Authority of Somerset County, 300 N. Center Avenue, Suite 

520, Somerset, PA  15501; no later than July 20, 2024, to be included with these modification 

requests. 

The General Public is also advised that the Somerset County Commissioners will be 

presented with the budget modification requests for their approval at a regular meeting to be 

held in the Commissioner’s Board Meeting Room, 300 N. Center Avenue, Suite 500, 

Somerset, PA  15501 on Tuesday, July 16, 2024, at 10:30 A.M. Subsequent to their approval, 

the modification requests will be forwarded to the Department of Community and Economic 

Development.  All info pertaining to these modifications will be on file at the office of the 

Somerset County Commissioners and the Redevelopment Authority of Somerset County for 

public review. 

Any persons needing special accommodations to attend the public hearing should 

contact the Redevelopment Authority of Somerset County at (814) 443-2780 or 1-800-847-

1878, prior to the meeting. 

 

Steven R. Spochart, Executive Director 



Redevelopment Authority of Somerset County 


